
WEA Brightlingsea Branch
Minutes of the AGM, Tuesday 13th  March 2018 at 12.15, held at the Parish Hall.
Anne Ingram welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending the meeting.

Apologies were received from five members who could not be present.
Present:  15 persons.
Minutes of the last AGM (07.03.2017) Members read the minutes. There were no matters arising, the minutes were agreed, proposed by Pauline Skerritt and seconded by Sue Haywood, and signed by the chairperson.
Secretary’s Report

The courses held during 2017 – 2018 were:

Autumn Term 2017: Brunel – An Engineer’s Life, tutor Roger Mannion. This was a well-structured course, with a wide variety of power point visual presentations. Each week we were given presentation handouts. We learned about the life of Isambard Kingdom Brunel, his family background and his father’s influence. His engineering projects were described, with their setbacks, difficulties and also their amazing successes. We looked at the consequences of his work and the impact that it has had on our world today. A trip was arranged, by Sue Haywood, and a group of us went to London and had a guided tour. This included the launch site of The Great Eastern and we finished the tour at Rotherhithe Brunel Museum. 35 persons enrolled.
Spring Term 2018: Geoffrey Chaucer – Civil Servant and Poet, tutor Graham Platts. This has been an excellent course. The classes have been well planned, each one being interesting and many facets of Chaucer have been explored. The background history has been presented through representations of old manuscripts and documents. Graham has encouraged us to participate, which has made this a very interactive course. He has read original extracts to us in Chaucerian English and played us wonderful examples of courtly music from Chaucer’s time. However, he has also requested that we read passages out loud and people have risen to the occasion. His style has required audience participation and some members have produced memorable examples of ‘Chaucerian’ poetical descriptions. 37 persons enrolled.   
Committee Meetings

The committee met on 4 occasions, one of these meetings was a subcommittee meeting to select the short list of courses.

The purpose of these meetings was to arrange publicity, discuss safety issues and equipment, keep in touch with the WEA Eastern Region and Essex Federation, to choose next year’s courses and discuss social events.
Choice of Courses for next year

The procedure for choosing has not changed, votes are taken from all at the WEA class and their wishes are respected.
Autumn Term 2018
	1st choice
	Art Inspired by East Anglia  Sue Pownell

	2nd choice
	Modern Sculpture from Rodin to Gormley  Michael Baldry

	3rd choice
	Celtic Realms  Michael Bloomfield


Spring Term 2018

	1st choice
	Islam and Muslims in the UK and the Modern World  Mohammed M Ali

	2nd choice


	Oscar Wilde: Nothing to declare but his Genius?  Margaret Mills

	3rd choice
	Imperial China: Land and People  David Prynn


WEA  Meetings and Training

We are fortunate that Peter Norfolk is a committee member of the Regional Committee, the Regional Education Committee and the Federation Committee. Peter keeps us in touch with this aspect of the WEA. During the year he has attended 4 Federation meetings, 1 Regional Meeting and 1 Regional Education meeting. As Peter had given his apologies he had written a short report pertaining to the Essex Federation, which Angie summarised. It is attached as an appendix to these minutes.
Anne and I were pleased to attend the Regional AGM at Cambridge on 4th November 2017. The Regional WEA has been in an upheaval, with two changes of premises, new and fewer staff and a cyber-attack affecting their phones and IT systems last summer. We met Sarah Moore, in charge of education and Claire Gellard, who is the Essex contact admin person.

A keynote address was given by Ruth Spellman, CEO who outlined the challenges ahead for WEA.

Recently I have been required to undertake online Data Protection training to ensure that the Branch complies with the new regulations that commence in May 2018. I now have a certificate of achievement. There will have to be some changes in how members’ personal details are obtained/retained.

Extra Events

We were very fortunate that Sue was in fine fettle and has organised three outings this year. Firstly we went to The Brick and Tile Company, Sudbury; this was connected to Patrick Denney’s course on the History of Colchester. The Brunel trip has already been mentioned. On 8th February 2018 we also went to UEA Sainsbury Centre to see the Fabergé Exhibition. These trips were excellent and add an extra dimension to our WEA courses. Sue has another trip regarding Chaucer up her sleeve. 

Social Events
End of Spring Term Lunch 2017 took place at The Fork and Wine on 28th March. 23 people attended, the food was good and we were well looked after. It was a very enjoyable occasion.

Summer Coffee Mornings.  Many thanks to those who hosted these. They were very relaxed and it was good to meet socially. We also had a chance to meet with Roger Mannion, who told us about the forthcoming Brunel course.

A Christmas Light Buffet was held at the end of last term. Roger joined us for this.

Many thanks to Sue for her wonderful organisational skills, both as social secretary and trips organiser.

Reflections on the year
It has been another superlative year. Both courses have recruited and been attended well. I think you will all agree that Graham has been an excellent tutor and made a difficult subject seem ‘easy’ and extremely interesting. Both tutors have used visual props to good advantage.

We are a strong group and this was made evident when Sarah Moore, WEA Senior Area Education Manager made an unannounced visit. She commented very favourably on our robust and increasing membership. It is important to recruit new members and I hope that we are a welcoming and friendly group.

I think most of the reason for our recent successes lies with the committee and the quality of tutors we have been fortunate enough to be allocated. This must also reflect our selection process, which is now democratic. The committee does reserve the right for the final selection, this always goes with the group vote but the committee has an awareness of the need for a wide selection and sometime a controversial or less popular option will attract new members. The Brunel course is a good example. This may be linked to our increase and good retention of male membership numbers.

Enrolment numbers have steadily increased and this term we reached our maximum of 37. If this trend continues we will have to have a definite cut off point and operate a proper waiting list, or consider whether it is possible to have a greater number in the Parish Hall. It is a good position to be in but it makes me rather nervous at the start of each term. WEA would also like us to enrol before the start date, which we do to a certain extent.

A word about the committee, I always thank them but now I am going to be a bit more specific. Since the last AGM Nell Green has resigned and I would like to particularly thank her for her past commitment, serving many years as Chairperson. We have been very fortunate that Joan Cole is now our Treasurer. This was of her own good will, we did not lean on her! Apparently, according to the WEA, treasurers are the hardest volunteers to attract. With this success in evidence may I remind you that we also need a new Secretary, with effect from this time next year, when I will step down. Again we are fortunate that we have a possible candidate, but the position is open to anyone if they would like to step forward at Agenda item 7.

All members of the committee play their part and we all pull in the same direction. Anne (Chair) keeps her hand on the tiller, copes with the library/books and offers good advice when we select courses, Pauline Skerritt does our advertising, puts us on the web and keeps me on track. Sally liaises with the Parish Hall and also offers sound advice. Sue is a super social secretary, Peter keeps us in touch with the WEA changes etc., Pauline Smith
has been on her travels this term but I am sure she will be back to take up coffee duties. So, a huge thank you for all your involvement.

Joyce Rodger asked whether the Branch should meet the new Data Protection requirements by May (25th). There was a discussion and AW said that action will be taken.
Jan Oliver thanked Angie for her commitment to the Brightlingsea Branch.

Anne also filled in a few details about the success of the Branch, this being related to skilled tutors and a wide range of courses, a buoyant committee and a welcoming approach to new members. 
Treasurer’s Report  

Copies of Joan’s report were distributed. Joan thanked Sally for her help and guidance. 
Our last bank statement dated 7th November 2017 showed a balance of £4,861.49. This includes Autumn fees of £1,656.

Since then we have received a further £1,944 Spring Course fees.

Our outgoings have been a total of £592.50 comprising:

Branch levy to WEA of £330.50, £72.00 refund of course fees and £190 Parish Hall hire for the Autumn term.

The branch levy is used by the WEA for reimbursing branches for remitted fees, publicity and brochures and general help for branches.

The financial year for the WEA ends of 31st July 2018 and a full report will then be submitted to the WEA.
Angie explained that the usual annual return for 2016/17 was not available. The figures for the return had been sent to WEA at the end of July 2017 but a response could not be found. AW had contacted the finance department last week, who promised to send a copy as soon as possible. AW had phoned yesterday for an update and was told they would be in touch soon. 

It was agreed that in future a copy of the annual return should be kept with the AGM minutes.
Joan told the meeting how helpful the pre-enrolment session in September had been.
The financial report was accepted and Anne thanked Joan. A full financial report will be sent to WEA after 31st July 2018.
Nominations for new Committee members

Anne explained that the committee is at full strength but that we will need a new Secretary next year. Pauline asked whether the possible volunteer would like to join the committee. Joyce Rodger said that she would and she was proposed by Daphne Hodgkinson and seconded by Pauline Skerritt. Joyce was elected unanimously. 
Election of the committee
As all committee members were willing to stand again Mick Wilson proposed that the committee be elected en bloc. This was seconded by Jan Oliver and the vote was carried by a show of hands.

The following officers and committee members were proposed and elected 
Chairperson: Anne Ingram, also Librarian; Treasurer: Joan Cole, Secretary: Angela Wilson.

Committee: Pauline Skerritt, Pauline Smith, Peter Norfolk, Sue Haywood and Sally Whiteman.
Daphne thanked all of the committee for their hard work throughout the year.

AOB

There was a discussion about the size of the class. Angie asked whether 40 might be a new maximum and the problems of delivering a coffee break for larger numbers was aired. This will be further discussed by the committee.

The meeting closed at 12.55 pm.
Appendix 
The WEA Essex Federation 2017 – 18
Aside from the AGM, the WEA Essex Federation Committee routinely met on three occasions in the past year with an additional fourth meeting to specifically discuss the issue of Governance and Management.

The Federation is comprised of representatives from Branches located within the County as a component part of the WEA Eastern Region. Apart from being serviced by Managers and salaried members of staff, it depends entirely on volunteers in order to function effectively.

In the past, it is probably true to say that the role of the Federation in the governance of the WEA locally has been secondary to that of the Regional Council and Committee. The Federation has however always sought to ensure that matters relating to branches have always been taken squarely into account when decisions have been made and taken at higher levels within the Association. Its other main role has been to provide practical advice and support where and when needed. In addition, the Federation also runs a fairly modest course programme of its own at various times during the year.

A number of regional offices (including Eastern) have had their functions devolved from operational to mainly administrative tasks. Operational issues being dealt with at by a relative small number of ‘hubs’ primarily located at Leeds and Bristol*. 
In a further attempt to increase efficiency, the number of experienced and knowledgeable members of staff on hand to offer information, advice and guidance to enquirers has been reduced. In an area such as the WEA Eastern Region which contains a significant number of branches in rural if not isolated locations, such changes could have seriously detrimental effects on local activities. In many instances, the flexibility of branches to take account of and deal with local circumstances and people as required, could be hampered by the drive for information and data to be processed almost exclusively online and digitally. 

The role of the Essex Federation will almost surely need to be ensuring that the problems briefly alluded to above can either be averted or mitigated in the future. 

 

* To the best of my knowledge.
　
Peter Norfolk.
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